

June 2008

The Rooster Crows

A Newsletter of the Catholic Cursillo of the Diocese of Knoxville www.knoxvillecursillo.org



Lost that "Lovin' Feeling"?

Carol Rummel



Our Lady of the Snows, Bellville Illinois Oct 2007, Fiesta Music



St. Meinrad Archabbey, Indiana Site for 2008 Fall Regional Encounter

After serving on the Secretariat for three years in the Pre-Cursillo position. I recently stepped down in order for others to step up and share their fresh ideas and to have the same opportunity to serve God, their community and their fellow Cursillistas. I became a Cursillista in the Fall of 2001. Since that time. I have attended Secretariat meetings (as a guest and member), enjoyed being part of a wonderful small group that meets regularly, enhanced my knowledge of the movement by attending the School of Leaders, have attended a Regional Cursillo **Encounter and a National** Encounter in PA. I was the editor of the Rooster Crows for some time and have taken it on again, until someone else steps up to take over. I have worked on several teams, and I've even been a team Rectora. I volunteered to help with the clean-up process at our new facility in Apison Center. Why have I done this, you may ask? It isn't because I have a lot of time on my hands, as I am the RCIA Director at my parish. I also teach CCD

once a week, and I am an

Extraordinary Minister of

the Eucharist. So WHY? It is because I truly believe the message of Cursillo, that one person can make a difference. One person can help to change a life. One person can be a shining light to show the way for a lost friend. Perhaps I can help that ONE PERSON (maybe it's YOU) to find their way to serve their brother. We cannot do everything, but everyone can do something. So, I'm doing what I can.

If it has been a while since you met with a group of Cursillistas, you should come to a weekend closing or stop in on the School of Leaders or an Ultreya. And hey, what happened to your small group? Have they abandoned you or is it the other way around? Have you lost that 'lovin feelin'? Want to get it back? It's easy; just share it with someone else. There are so many ideas and areas that need YOU! Last month, our Lay Director called everyone to action to assist in the production/ clean-up of our weekends. Did you decide that he meant someone else, not you? We are all busy with life and the things that go with it. Let's try to keep

our weekend glow by staying close to the ONE who really has the answers we need. Stay connected to your Cursillo family and find the peace and joy you think you've lost. Get involved! Pick up a broom, a book, and/or the hand of a friend and rejoin us. We miss you.

There are several chances to re-connect being offered: The National Encounter is in Washington DC, in July, and the Regional Encounter is scheduled for October at St. Meinrad in Indiana. Think about attending one or both. It's a wonderful way to kindle that flame that may be flickering in your heart. Need something closer to home? The monthly Ultrevas that are offered around the Diocese would love to have you make a personal appearance. What about the School of Leaders? We all can afford to learn new things about our movement. Our calendar is published on our website and on the back of the Rooster Crows each month. No apologies are necessary, no excuses accepted ... You'll be welcomed back with open arms and warm hearts. Come see us, soon.

DE COLORES

Members of the Secretariat

Spiritual Director—Fr. Alex Waraksa, 711 Northshore Dr SW Knoxville TN 37919 865-588-0249, awaraksa@hotmail.com

Lay Director—James Heath, 117 Deer Run Circle, Crossville, 38555 931-788-2569, jimheath@charter.net

Pre-Cursillo—Angela Feltz, 3019 Rambling Road, Maryville, 37801

865-719-0280, angelafeltz127@gmail.com

Co-Cursillo—Steve Pacitti, 34000 Highway 72, Loudon, 37774

865-458-6717, stevepacitti@hughes.net

Co-Cursillo—Ginger Hutton, 107 Newcrest Lane, Oak Ridge, 37830

865-789-9153, barronista@yahoo.com

Post-Cursillo—Sharon Prohaska, 264 Bartlett Cir NE, Cleveland, 37312

423-614-5795, pro264@gmail.com

English School of Leaders—Lois Schering, 1505 Cavalier Dr., Maryville, 37803 865-681-7858, ContactDoK@KnoxvilleCursillo.org

Co-Spanish School of Leaders—Maria Martinez, P O Box 3093, Cleveland, 37320 423-614-7154, No Email

Co-Spanish School of Leaders—TBA

Treasurer—Debra Ferreri, 1321 Parker Ave. SW., Cleveland, 37311

423-472-2461, bambilynn2@msn.com

Secretary—Kay Sheldon, 144 Dudala Way, Loudon, 37774

865-458-8510, kaysheldon@bellsouth.net

Assistants to the Secretariat

Coordinator Parish Representatives—TBA

Webmaster—Robb Morris, 4209 Whitlow Ave, Knoxville, 37919, 865-637-1689, robert@morris.net

Coordinator School of Leaders—Jim Holt, 11 Flamingo Court, Johnson City 37601 423-282-1616, ijholt@chartertn.net

Coordinator Palanca—TBA

Editor, Rooster Crows—Carol Rummel, 3007 Pueblo Drive, Crossville, 38572

2008 Diocese of Knoxville Cursillo Calendar

Jul 12 Secretariat Meeting St. Alphonsus Crossville 10 am-2pm

Jul 24 - 27 Spanish Men's # 3 Apison Retreat Center.

Jul 31-Aug 3 National Encounter Catholic University, Washington DC

Aug 16 School of Leaders St. Therese of Lisieux, Cleveland 10 am-2pm

Aug 21-24 Spanish Women's #4 Apison Retreat Center

Sept 11-14 Men's # 35 Apison Retreat Center

Sept 25-28 Women's # 36 Apison Retreat Center

Oct 11 Secretariat Meeting St. Thomas the Apostle

Oct 31- Nov 2 Region IV Fall Encounter St. Meinrad Archabbey, Indiana Nov 8 School of Leaders St. Alphonsus Crossville 10 am-2pm

organize and publish Palanca!
Is that YOU?

We still need



Deacon Otto Preske presents Jim Heath with the crucifix he created and donate for our use at the Apison Center.

Father Alex blesses our new Crucifix at the School of Leaders meeting in May.



